
Headmasters Foreword

Mini Mayfield

Mini Mayfield & Kindergarten

Transition & Form 1

Lower II & Form II

Upper II & Lower III

Mathematics

Quiz Club & Art

Wellness

The Coronation

Sports Award

Baking Club

Key dates

Mayfield

Summer 1
22/23



Mr Draper
Whitsun Half -Term Round-up

Dear Parents/Carers,

Although it is a short half -term, we

always pack a great deal into it. Thisis a

brief re-cap of events and also a

chance for me to bring you up -to -date

with further news .

I must mention that we have witnessed

a piece of history as a new monarch

was crowned King Charles III at

Westminster Abbey on Saturday 6th May .

Everyone at school worked hard during

exam week and early signs indicate that

the results have been excellent . We

await the publication of the KS1 and KS2

SATs results in July with great

anticipation .

The sporting calendar this term began

with the Walsall Schools Athletics

competition and our team did very well .

Back at the beginning of term, our

Under 11 netball team also enjoyed

playing in the Walsall Schools netball

tournament . Congratulations to the

Form II Mini-Tennis team who first of all

won the Walsall Schools competition,

then went on to win Gold Medals in the

Black Country Level 3 Championships ð

we are so proud of their stunning

achievement! In further sports news, our

Under 11 cricket team acquitted

themselves well against a top West

House School cricket team, although we

narrowly lost. Further cricket fixtures are

coming up after half term . Our

Gymnastics team performed well in the

Walsall Schools competition earlier this

week, achieving very high standards . In

the Lower II/Form II swimming gala this

week, Nightingale were the winners of

the House Cup .

We have also managed to squeeze

some school trips in: Lower II enjoyed a

walk to the local Gurdwara and learnt a

great deal about Sikh traditions . Form II

had a trip to the local synagogue to

learn about a Jewish place of worship .

Lower III had a trip to the George Masall

Medical Museum and Infirmary in

Worcester ðsome of the teachers found

it a bit gory, but the children loved it!

Meanwhile, our budding thespians sat

their LAMDA exams last weekend ðwe

eagerly await their results after half term .

Last week, our Lower III Maths team

competed in an online quiz against

other top schools all over the country

and we finished in the top half of the

table in our debut . We will compete

again next year . I must also mention that

our Form II Maths team were successful

for the first time ever in winning the King

EdwardõsSchool Maths Challenge ða

report to come later!

Finally on a sad note, our most

experienced Early Years practitioner

with over 27 years in Nursery under her

belt, Mrs Hayward, will be retiring at the

end of the Summer Term. I have greatly

enjoyed working with her for the past 15

years and this year she has led the Pre-

Nursery class with great expertise . She

will be sadly missed and I am sure you

will join me in wishing her a happy

retirement . Ms Sal, who has been a

member of the Nursery staff for 14 years,

will lead the Pre-Nursery from

September . She is very experienced,

knows Mayfield, the pupils and the

parents very well and has some very

exciting ideas to move Pre-Nursery

forward . I am sure you will all join me in

wishing Ms Sal well in her new role .

Thus, we come to end of the half -term

report . Amidst beautiful sunshine

flooding our sports field and grounds, I

wish you all a wonderful half -term break

and look forward to seeing everyone on

Monday 12th June .

Mr M. Draper

Headmaster
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Mini Mayfield
Nursery Staff

Finally, the children visited a local garden centre to buy some new plants

for the outside classroom .
In the middle of this half term the children enjoyed taking part in the school
celebrations for the coronation of King Charles lll. They took part in a crown
parade and iced celebration biscuits to eat together .

Thishalf term Nursery have been learning all about growing things . The topic
started with the arrival of some tiny caterpillars . The children enjoyed watching

the caterpillars grow and go into their cocoons . They then waited and finally
some beautiful butterflies came out .
The children have also been busy planting different seeds. Outside they
planted potatoes and rocket and are looking forward to harvesting their crop
in July, All the children planted their own sunflower seed, ready to take home
and plant in their own garden .



Pre-Nursery

The children in Pre-Nursery have been learning about the life cycle of the
butterfly . They have watched the tiny creatures grow from caterpillars
through the stages of metamorphosis to be beautiful butterflies . We stood
outdoors and watched them fly away . Many of our activities this half
term have been about 'The Very Hungry Caterpillar and we have spent
time outdoors on the paddock looking for mini -beasts and natural
materials that we have brought back to the classroom to study .

Kindergarten
Mrs Smith

We have had a really busy and fun half term . We have been learning all about
growth and dinosaurs . We were interested to learn about the life cycle of a
frog and how plants grow . We managed to plant our own sunflowers and will
be monitoring how tall these grow next half term .

We made dinosaur bones out of salt dough and we really enjoyed creating
and painting our very own dinosaur eggs our of paper mâché . The highlight of
this term was out trip to the dinosaur adventure golf . We spotted many
different types of dinosaurs and learnt how to play golf!

We also really enjoyed taking part in celebrations for the coronation of King
Charles III. The children made crowns, flags and bunting . We even managed
to have our lunch outside and have a dance to the music .

Pre-Nursery Staff






















